
Christian Value Focus: Hope British Value Focus: Tolerating Faith's and Beliefs of Others' 

Another half term has rattled past, and it seems unbelievable that so has half of the academic year!
 
This week in school we have been thinking about the Bible passage 1 Corinithians 13. In this passage 
Paul talks about love. It is a good reminder for us everyday. “Love is patient, love is kind.”

We have seen some wonderful acts of kindness in school this term from looking out for and helping 
our friends, encouraging others, being patient, using kind words. I have certainly enjoyed giving out 
plenty of certificates and awards celebrating this.

As we move into the 2nd half of the Spring term, we have many events to watch out for; World Book 
Day, Mother’s Day assembly and the Easter Service at the church. So please make a note of these in 
your diaries.

I want to wish you all a happy half term break and see you all back at school on 24Th February.

Miss Hartshorne

February, 2025



Diary Dates

 Tuesday 11th February – Safer Internet Day

 HALF TERM – 17th – 21st February

 Wednesday 26th February – Parents Evening 1

 Thursday 27th February – Parents Evening 2

 Thursday 6th March – World Book Day

 Friday 28th March – Mothers Day assembly

 Thursday 10th April – Church Easter Service

 Friday 11th April – Class photos

 EASTER HOLIDAYS – 14th – 25th April

 SATs Week – 12th -16th May –                     
ALL CHILDREN MUST BE IN SCHOOL



Attendance
Attendance is a statutory element which staff and governors are required to monitor in accordance with the 
school attendance policy.  The government requirements regarding attendance were updated in August 2024 
and our Attendance policy has been updated and shared with parents accordingly. Our whole school target for 
attendance is 96%.

It is it important to ensure that all children attend school in order that they continue to make progress across all 
subjects as well as socially.

Attendance for the school year up to 07/02/25 by year group.

Foundation Stage 95.5%

Year 1 96%

Year 2 96%

Year 3 94.1%

Year 4 95.9%

Year 5   95.9%

Year 6 97.4%

Well done everyone – most year 

groups have met the target. 

Congratulations to Year 6 who 

have exceeded it!



Seedlings
Seedlings have had a super few weeks blasting off into space! We have 

loved our space station role play area; talking to each other on the space 

walkie talkies, looking at the stars and planets through our telescope and 

of course lots and lots of chanting ‘5, 4, 3, 2, 1 … blast off!!’

We have enjoyed lots of stories set in space but especially the 

adventures of Baby Bear in Whatever Next? and QPootle5. We thought 

about what we would take with us if we went into space too!

We have practiced our turn taking skills in space race 

games and were fabulous at cheering and congratulating 

each other when we reached the top of our rockets. We 

have also been very creative – creating our own moon 

with special puffy paint and making our fantastic space 

helmets.

Have a lovely half term little astronauts!



Oak

Oak class loved finding out all about Chinese New 
Year. We learnt some traditional dance moves and 
we shared some wonderful foods – we even tried out 
chopsticks! We found out that the Chinese tale 'The 
Great Race' tells how 13 animals had to race across 
the river to get to the Emperor. Each animal was 
then given a year of the zodiac according to their 
position in the race. We found out this is the year 
of the snake and made our own long, twisting snakes!

We have then become space explorers and have 
found out about the planets in our wonderful solar 
system. We have loved pretending that we are 
astronauts blasting off into space and finding new 
stars and planets! We have been using our amazing 
writing skills to create a wonderful display and 
imagine what our life would be like up in space...



Willow

 Willow class have loved 
their design and technology 
project about pizzas. We 
learnt about different 
bread bases, toppings and 
sauces. All our pizzas had 
at least one fruit or 
vegetable and a range of 
toppings to fit our design 
brief. 

 We learnt about food safety 
and the importance of 
keeping our kitchen/ work 
area clean around food. 

 We even got to test our 
pizzas and review them. 
Yum!



Maple
Maple Class have been working hard this half term. We have 
completed our soup cans in the style of Andy Warhol (not that 
we'd like to taste them) and written a chronological report.

In science, we have been looking at evaporation and the children 
have set up their own experiments A-F to find the best places in 
the classroom for evaporation to occur. 

The children have been doing gymnastics and are now more 
flexible and knowledgeable in the stretches used.

This week we have been looking at, 'Safer Internet Week' and 
thinking about those all the signs of a scam and what we need to 
know. They were so knowledgeable and accurate in their 
interactive responses.

I hope you all have a lovely half term and we both look forward to 
seeing you next half term. 

Mrs Connell and Mrs Fielding.



Rowan
 In Rowan Class, Year 6 pupils have taken part in a mock 

SATS week this week. They have all worked really hard, 

acted upon advice and taken it seriously. Well done!

 Year 5 pupils have made their own maths times tables 

board games; they enjoyed playing each others’ games.

 In Art, we have finished our topic about Basquet, finishing 

our crown designs in the style of the artist.

 In Science, we have learnt all about Charles Darwin and the 

Galapagos Islands. Linked to this, we continue our work in 

English on the novel ‘Darwin’s Dragons’, by Lindsay Galvin.

 Next half-term, we will be studying Rivers and our English 

work will be linked to this as we study the book ‘Journey To 

The River Sea’, by Eva Ibbotson.



Internet Safety Day February 11th

 Our school took part again 

this year in activities to 

do with keeping safe 

online.

 This year’s theme was 

‘Scams’. Children were 

taught what scams are, 

what ‘phishing’ is, and 

how to protect 

themselves, both online 

and offline.



Dodgeball

 Last week, our Year 5/6 team 

took part in the local Dodgeball 

competition. We came 6th overall 

and won the Spirit Of The Games 

Award for our Honesty, Team-

Work and Respect. Well done!

 This week was the turn of Year 

3/4 at their Dodgeball Festival. 

They had a great time playing 

with and against other schools, 

and their behaviour was 

exemplary as always!



E Safety

 This month's E Safety Guide from National 

Online Safety is all about: ‘Fortnite’

 See the attached guide for more details.



Congratulations Mrs. Turner

This month Mrs. Turner was awarded a certificate and gift in 

recognition of achieving 25 years service with Leicestershire 

County Council. Most of that service has been here at Kilby 

St Mary’s. We would like to offer our congratulations to Mrs. 

Turner on this achievement and say how grateful we are for 

her commitment to our school.



This week PCSO Kirsty Reid visited collective worship to introduce herself to the children. They were interested to hear 

about her role and how she will work with our school community and Kilby village. 



Congratulations to all the children who received an Art Award for shape 

and pattern. Your work will be displayed on the gallery next half term.
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